Our Cheder'a

FROMZ..MENAHEL

Dear Parents,

Today is the Yahrtzeit of the Rebbe Rashab, founder of T"T
and the projenitor of the title TOMIM.

This week, we will celebrate our Rebbe’s birthday. Let’s take
a look at a sicha about this week’s parshah, in which the
Rebbe speaks about the relationship of the Nosi and the
people. One of the pesukim in this week’'s parshah begin
with the word asher, an odd word for an opening of a posuk.
Rashi explains, that in this instance asher is to be understood
as ashrei how fortunate. How fortunate is a generation in
which its leader is humble and seeks forgiveness for his
mistakes. The Rebbe shines a light on Rashi’s commentary
explaining it this way: how lucky are all the people of the
generation who are fortunate to learn by example from such
a special leader. The Rebbe’s care for every Jew, doesn’t only
make the Rebbe special, it is the gift that the Rebbe gives
each of his chassidim who strive to live by the Rebbe’s
example. This is the true celebration of Yud Aleph Nissan for
our children. We want our children to not only stand in awe
of the Rebbe, but to redesign themselves based on the life-
lessons we encounter in every area of life in which the Rebbe
teachers us how to live a nobler life. Learning Torah is the
central mission of our lives, giving out shmurah matzah,
inviting a less fortunate Yid to our Seder-Table, are a few of
the current areas on which the Rebbe’s personal example
and gift impact our talmidim. This week, the shluchim
gathered the information for all the Baal Peh prizes the
talmidim earned in honor of the Rebbe’s birthday. We are
looking forward to awarding the prizes I'YH on the day of the
Siyum hoRambam, Sunday, 2 lyar.

Wishing you a good Shabbos,

Rabbi Kaplan
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CHEDER CHABAD BOY'S DIVISION - PARENT EDITION

SCHEDULE (" /'
UPDATES

Pesach Break:

Sunday April 2, 1011 N -
Sunday April 16,101 1"D
No Cheder

Monday April 17, 26 Nissan:
School Resumes

—tiappy Eorttatmyt——

Yehoshua Kessler, Michoel Dovber
Labkowski, Elya Herskovic

May you have a Shenas Hatzlochah!

The library books
are chometz.
Please return

them before
Pesach.




2PEEK2TT@UR WEEK

This Monday, we welcomed the season of Spring. The boys
noted the many changes that happen in Spring. The days are
longer, the weather is warmer, April showers bring May
flowers, trees are filling with leaves and the bears come out of
hibernation. Together, we wrote a poem about Spring. In
math, we completed our unit on money. Mrs. Sobel visited on
Thursday and taught the boys how to feel their pulse and
what foods are good for their heart. Gut shabbos!

Mrs. Levine - Grade 2

What a week we had! In Math, we have begun learning
multiplying by larger numbers, and dividing with remainders.
In Reading, we continued learning about inventors. This week
we learned about the Wright Brothers and their first flight in
Kitty Hawk, North Carolina. Since paper airplanes became
popular, Mrs. Eckstein allowed some boys to demonstrate
some maneuvers. Avrohom Shmuel Simpson described
watching the way the flaps on the wings of the plane move
differently for take-off and landing, just like a bird's wings. In
Writing, the boys shared with their class their favorite places
to be... Bubby and Zaidy's house, Eretz Yisrael, their own cozy
beds, and even the school bus! Please look at the pictures so
you can see how much the boys enjoyed Art with Mrs. Jacobs
and STEM with Dr. Schnitzel. Have a wonderful Shabbos!

Mrs. Eckstein Grade 3

This week the fifth grade learned about the three branches of
government. We saw the various responsibilities designated
to each branch and learned what each branch did as a check
and balance for the other branches. Who declares war? Which
part of Congress can impeach the president? How is a new bill
proposed and what is the follow through? These are some of
the situations we took a look at. The class took a math test on
various skills in fractions and started addition with like
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denominators. We began a new story called, " Street Boy."
Have a good Shabbos. Mrs. Trieger - Grade 5

Link for Pics



https://drive.google.com/open?id=1BCtr9jWAijPqiN2H_MVQmW0xLeWS__AX&authuser=chederchabadboys%40chedermonsey.org&usp=drive_fs

